

Ross MacDonald, MD Chief Medical Officer/SAVP Correctional Health Services 55 Water Street, 18<sup>th</sup> Floor New York, NY 10041 rmacdonald@nychhc.org 646-614-0075

December 30, 2021

Margaret Egan, Esq. Executive Director NYC Board of Correction 1 Centre Street, Room 2213 New York, NY 10007

Dear Ms. Egan:

In accordance with the Board of Correction's Mental Health Minimum Standards for New York City Correctional Facilities, Section 2-09 (Variances), the Correctional Health Services division of the NYC Health + Hospitals requests a 6-month renewal of a continuing variance from Section 2-05 (b)(2)(i-ii) concerning psychotropic medication. The variance, first granted by the Board on November 10, 2005, authorizes psychiatrists to see and evaluate stable adult patients on psychotropic medication in general population at least every 28 days, rather than every 14 days. As the Board has acknowledged, this variance helps to improve patient care and make the psychotropic medication prescription practices consistent with the current community standard.

Attached is a summary of utilization data in support of the variance.

The consideration of the Board members and staff is greatly appreciated in this matter.

Respectfully,

Ross MacDonald, MD Correctional Health Services

cc: Patsy Yang, DrPH